
                                         Contact Us 

Hempfield Church of the Brethren 
Mailing Address: P.O. Box 246, East Petersburg PA 17520 

Physical Location: 1186 Stevens Street, Manheim PA 17545  
Website: www.hempfieldcob.org 

Our staff members are here to help when you need them. Please feel free to 
contact them if you have a need. 

Doug Hinton – Senior Pastor 
Cell: 717-951-5290; E-mail: doug@hempfieldcob.org  

Scheduled Day Off: Monday 

Geoff Davis – Associate Pastor 
Home: 717-569-6284; E-mail: gdavis6320@comcast.net 

Laura Meiser – Music Director & Children’s Ministry Co-Coordinator 
Cell: 717-689-0465; E-mail: laura@hempfieldcob.org 

Emmy Schott – Children’s Ministry Co-Coordinator 
Cell: 717-333-8216; E-mail: emmy@hempfieldcob.org 

Irene Hershey – Administrator 
Phone: 717-898-0181; E-mail: office@hempfieldcob.org 
Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. 

Please submit bulletin information to Irene by Wednesday noon.  

HCOB Family Facts 
General Offering for September 3, 2023 =  

General Fund $ 8,671.00 
Amount needed weekly to meet budget = $10,094 

 

Building Fund for September 3, 2023 = $ 100.00 
 

Playground Fun Fund as of September 3, 2023 = $ 26,059 

 

                     

                                         
         This Week @ H.C.O.B. 

 
Today:                                                   Wednesday: 

    No Youth Group                                  7:00pm Choir Rehearsal 
    Two Cent a Meal Offering                    7:00pm Property Team 
Monday:                                               Thursday: 
  Doug Off                                                9:00am Women’s Bible Study 
  2:00pm Church World Missions            6:30pm Praise Band               

  6:30pm Worship Team                                                     
Tuesday:                                               Friday:   
     

 

Sunday, September 10, 2023 

Rally Day 2023 

mailto:doug@hempfieldcob.org
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PRELUDES  

 WELCOME  

 

 OPENING PRAISE & CALL 
One: Praise the Lord! 

Body: Praise God in His sanctuary; Praise Him in His 

mighty expanse! 

One: Praise Him for His mighty deeds, according to His 

excellent greatness!  

Body: Praise Him with trumpet sound  

One: Praise Him with violin and piano 

Body: Praise Him with guitar and bass 

One: Praise Him with drums and cymbals – resounding 

cymbals! 

Body: Let everything that has breath 

One: Everything – that’s you – that has breath! –  

All: Praise the Lord! 

 

 TIME OF PRAISE         Your Grace is Enough 

    My Feet are on the Rock  
 

 SLIDE SHOW 

 

 MORNING PRAYER & LORD’S PRAYER 

 

 CHOIR ANTHEM   We Are Not Alone 

 

 LIVING INTO THE VISION: JESUS FOLLOWING, ONE 

ANOTHER FOCUSED, LOVING AS WE ARE LOVED, 

TESTIFYING TO HIS GOOD WORK 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FALL THEME/CHILDREN’S ACTIVITY      Pastor Doug 

 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRY       Emmy/Laura 

 

YOUTH MINISTRY UPDATE AND PRAISES 

 

TESTIMONY           Vicki Von Schaaf 

 

CHALLENGE      Revelation 12:10-12         Pastor Doug  

 

 A TIME OF PRAYER AND PRAISE Deacons  

 

*CLOSING SONG      Wonderful Grace of Jesus        #150 

 

*BENEDICTION  

 

*POSTLUDE 

              *Those who are able are invited to stand 

 

                       Preacher – Doug Hinton 

                       Worship Leader – Laura Meiser 

                       Accompanist – Jen Hinton 

 Praise Band Leader – Kent Rice         

 Sound Tech –Rich Bushong & Micah Hoffman 

                         Video Tech – Dave Bendit 

                         Live Stream – Bob & Ben Johnson 

 
PREPARE YOUR HEARTS FOR WORSHIP NEXT SUNDAY 

BY READING AHEAD!  Next Sunday, Geoff Davis will be 

preaching on Leviticus 19:1-4. Please read and prayerfully 

study this passage this week as we prepare to worship together.  

 

Worship Today 
 



Sunday School This Week:  

New Study Coming – The Book of Jeremiah 

September 17 – Jeremiah 1:4-19 – Galen Brumbaugh 

September 24 – Jeremiah 2:1-13 – Rich Bushong 

 

LOOKING AHEAD…   
 

 

 

 

September 22 & 23 – Disaster Relief Auction 

October 1 – World Communion Sunday 

October 6-7 – ANE District Conference 

October 13-15 – Youth Fall Retreat 

October 15 – Harvest Fest 

October 29 – Congregational Gathering 

 

  
DO YOU WANT TO PLAY?? 

It’s time to SWING into the goal of 

replacing our playground area. You 

can CLIMB into the process and 

help support the efforts. Don’t forget 

to SLIDE into your wallet and give 

as you feel led. You won’t just be 

MONKEYING around as this project becomes a reality.  

JUMP in on the fun!  

There are giving envelopes on the display table and you may also give 

online through Breeze (just choose the Playground Project fund).  Track 

the FUN on the thermometer in the Narthex display. For questions, see 

Donna Reed. 

 

 
Upcoming Calendar: 

• Sep 10th - NO Youth Group - Rally Day 

• Sep 17th - 6-8pm - Youth Group @ HCOB 

• Sept 24th - 10:45am - Alpaca Meeting 

• Sep 24th - 6-8pm - Youth Group @ HCOB 

• Oct 3rd - 6-8pm - Youth Group @ HCOB 

 
 

 

Checks For You 
 . . . Blood Pressure Checks that is. 
The Deacon Committee, through their Health 
Ministry Team, is providing monthly blood 
pressure checks to all participants of our 
church family.   
Next check October 1 
Where:  Library 
When:  After the church service 

 

 

 
Mom’s Connect – Kids Connect 
Coming this Fall!! There will be more 

information to come but mark your calendars!  

The Connect program will happen on 

Wednesday mornings from 9:30am – 11:00am 

on September 20th; October 4th, 18th; November 

    1st, 15th 

 

 

The flowers today are to celebrate the 48th 

wedding anniversary for Tom and Paula 

Connelly.  HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!! 

 

 

 
It is, once again, that time of year to begin looking at the update to our 

Church Directory.  If you have any changes, additions, or corrections, 

please contact Tom Connelly at tomconn@aol.com.  

Announcements 

 
 



  A heartfelt “thank you” for the offering for 

the HCOB’s quilting ministry. I am thankful to 

God for the talent He has given me so that it 

can be used to honor God and to help those in 

need.  God bless you for your generosity. 

                                                                                 Arlene Slotter 

 

 
 
Ladies Study: Held in Chapel Hall  

• Thursday mornings beginning on September 14th (8 weeks) 

• Book Study: Are You Really OK?  

This is one of Debra Fileta's best books. Honestly, after a year of chaos 

in the world, everyone needs to read this book. Her chapter on how 

Jesus addressed His emotions was eye opening and profound. I think a 

lot of times in the church we talk about spiritual health or even physical 

health but fail to address emotional and mental health. This book made 

me love God more. I had so much hope after reading this book. I know 

you will too....with Jesus right by your side. Praying for God to equip 

the church in emotional health. I know He will use this book 

powerfully! For more information, contact Jamie Bushong at 

jvb@dejazz.com. 

 

 

Young Women's Bible Study. We meet 

Thursday at 6:30pm at the home of Lydia Fisher 

(118 W. Main St. Salunga). We walk through 

books of the Bible one chapter at a time using 

inductive Bible study. We are currently studying 

Esther. We switch back and forth between an 

Old Testament and a New Testament book, so we will do something in 

the New Testament next.  For more information, contact Lydia Fisher at 

13fisherl@gmail.com.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
      Sunday School Hour: Held in The Gathering Place following the service 

• Beginning September 17th 

• The Book of Jeremiah 

Sunday Evening Study: Held in the home of the Schott Family 

(6397 High St. East Petersburg) 

• Sundays Evenings 4 PM to 6 PM (Start with study, followed by a 

meal) 

o September 17 

o September 24 

o October 1 

o October 8 

o October 22 

o October 29 

o November 5 

• The Book of Titus 

o In this Book of the Bible series, Chip Ingram unpacks the book of 

Titus. He challenges us to display the gospel in our lives through 

doing good. We do good works not to earn God’s favor, but as a 

result of God’s favor. When the gospel has truly taken root in our 

lives, it produces the fruit of godliness. As we pass these things 

on to future generations, the Church stands in bright contrast to 

the darkness of the world.  

 

 

Do you enjoy singing? Like to spend 

time mid-week with some fun 

people? Well, the Sanctuary Choir is 

just for you! Rehearsals have begun 

and we'd love for you to join us. We 

meet each Wednesday at 7:00 PM. Questions? Reach out to Laura 

Meiser --laura@hempfieldcob.org or 717.689.0465 for more 

information! 
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